   FREE STATE PROVINCIAL HOUSE OF TRADITIONAL LEADERS WRITTEN SUBMISSION: REQUEST FOR ORAL PRESENTATION
The Free State House of Traditional Leaders would requests to make oral presentation to the Portfolio Committee on Provincial and Local Government in Parliament on the National House of Traditional Leaders Bill [B56 – 2008] 
The request is based on our different opinion on the following clauses of the Bill: 
· Clause 3 (1)(a) Composition of the House (restriction of membership to senior traditional)
We strongly feel that the National Government is indirectly instructing provincial traditional leaders how the house should be constituted. Our view is that national government should not be prescriptive on the composition of the Provincial House because this is exclusive competency of the Provincial government which will take into consideration provincial peculiarities in such composition.
We are of opinion that the prescriptive composition of the House as suggested in the Bill will compromise the quality of representation in the National House of Traditional Leaders and subsequently reduce our meaningful participation and contribution. Provincial representatives to the National House would some how be nominated by virtue of them being senior traditional leaders and not because of their exceptional proven leadership skills and efficiency. Our view   is that the only qualification for delegates to the National house should be their membership of the Provincial House and the fact that they are traditional leaders. We do not understand the rational for discrimination of traditional leaders. 
We further emphasize that the Traditional Leaders Framework Act 2003 recognises three categories of traditional leaders and the Bill seeks to make the National House of Senior Traditional Leaders and not the National House of Traditional Leaders as is the case. It is our emphasis that the status quo on qualification to be a delegate to the National House must remain; that is, any traditional leader who is the members of the Provincial House may be delegated to the National House of Traditional Leaders. We feel strongly that the National House cannot prescribe to provincial Houses who the members to be delegated to the House are.
Like wise the Kings powers to choose delegates/representatives will be limited if he should only concentrate on senior traditional leaders.

Traditional Leadership and Framework Amendment Bill [B57-2008]
· Clause 3 Recognition of kingships
The Commission on Traditional Leadership Disputes and Claims released its report on Paramountcy. We are of opinion that this section seeks to retrospectively implement the decisions of the commission and we view this as unconstitutional
To adequately amplify our submission, we humbly request that we be afforded an opportunity to make oral presentation to the Portfolio Committee. This will allow the Committee to raise questions of clarity and the House to respond to such questions 

